
The Green, Green Grass of Home 
 

He covers the heavens with clouds, prepares rain for the earth,  
makes grass grow on the hills.  Psalm 147:8 

 
Mow, mow, mow your lawn 

‘til you want to scream. 
Ahhhhh! 

 
For the first time since I moved to Dover, I am mowing my own lawn and 
doing all my own yard work.  I decided I could us the exercise.  The fresh air 
and sunshine would be added benefits.  I could do it.  It would be good for 
me. 
 

What was I thinking? 
 

I used to mow and do all my yardwork when I lived in Louisville.  Thursday 
evening or Friday morning, there I’d be cutting the grass and tending my 
flowerbeds.  The thing is, I had only half the yard there as I do here.  There I 
had barely a quarter acre.  Here I have close to half.  It’s a big difference.  A 
real big difference. Instead of taking an average of an hour and 15 minutes to 
mow my lawn, it now takes over two and a half hours to do the job.  Just 
writing about it makes me tired. 
 

At first, I had a lawn service.  They did were exceptionally reliable, friendly 
and courteous, and did superb work.  I miss them.   
 

But, I made a decision and for now I’m going to stick with it.  My doctor is all 
for it.  He said, “That’s a good start?”  A good start?  I’m afraid of what else he 
may have in mind at our next visit.  They’re building a few new house down 
the street on Crater Avenue.  Maybe I can carry some lumber and shingle a 
couple roofs? 
 

Actually, I don’t mind mowing my lawn.  Sometimes, I look forward to it.  It can 
be refreshing and therapeutic.  When I’m cutting the grass, I get a chance put 
aside other concerns and take time to enjoy God’s wonderful creation. 
 

Sometimes, now don’t laugh, I even compose little snippets of poetry.  Once, 
the song, He’s Got the Whole World in His Hands, played itself over and over 
again in my mind.  So, I decided to make up some new verses to the tune.  
My favorite is: 

He’s got the birds and the bees, in His hands. 
He’s got the flowers and the trees, in His hands. 

He’s got the wind and breeze, in His hands. 
He’s got the whole world in His hands.  

 

Who’da thunk mowing grassing could be an exercise in literary creativity?  It 
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Planning Council 

 
Facts and Figures 

 
 
 
 

Attendance May 2019*   Attendance  May 2018* 
Weekly Average: 142    Weekly Average: 139  
Difference: +3 (+%) 
 
Offerings May 2019     Offerings May 2018 
Total Offerings: $13,786   Total Offerings: $12,664.60 
Difference: +$1,121.4 
Weekly Average: $3,446.50   Weekly Average: $3,166.15 
Difference: +$280.35 (+8%) 

PLANNING  
COUNCIL 

Next Meeting 
July  10th, 2019 

@ 6:30 PM  

2018-2019  BOARD MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
    Jim Heller - President             Ron Stahl - Vice President 
Christine Sergent - Secretary           Beverly Frantz - Treasurer 

Congregational Life 

Ron Stahl - Director 
Susie Erickson 
Elaine Margo 

Liz Miller 
Melody Rader 

 
 

Hospitality 

Sarah Wolfe - Director 
Marcie Castricone 
Melissa Engstrom 

Cindy Jerles 
Traci Smith 
Bobbie Cox 

Julie Vanfossen 
 

 

Property 

John Nelson- Director 
Jeff Hootman 
Audra Miceli 

Nathan Vaughan 
Larry Wallick 

Brad Wharmby 

 

 Stewardship Development 

Tom Margo - Director 
Charles Castricone 

Jill Hootman 
Keith Lands 
Craig Rader 

Nancy Wharmby 

 

 

Christian Faith and Life 

Faith Bambeck- Director 
Julie Brothers 
Karla Burrier 
Ashley Eick 

Debbie Flood 
Tiffany Shepherd 

(Rhonda Fisher, Coordinator YFM)  

Outreach 

Joe Penrod– Director 
Joe Erickson 

Tanna Loveday 
Judy Martin 

Paul McFadden 
John Wolfe 

Scott Ebert (church sign) 
David Elliott (church website) 

THE MESSENGER 

Senior Pastor:  Rev. Donald L. Rice Jr.  
Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministries:  Rhonda Fisher 
Director of Music:/Organist  Linda Hanna 
Secretary:  Lisa Morris 
Treasurer:  Beverly Frantz 
Custodian:  Glenn Mitchell 
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Since You Asked... 
 
Pastor, I enjoyed meeting Jethro during your Father’s Day sermon. He sure had some wise, fatherly advice 
for Moses.  Can you tell us more about him? 
 
Sure! I’d be pleased to do that. 
 
In Exodus 18, Jethro visits the Israelite camp near Mount Sinai where he reunites Moses with his wife Zipporah and 
his two sons, Gershom and Eliezer.  Moses had sent his wife and sons to his father-in-law’s home in land of Midian 
to keep them safe while he confronted Pharaoh in seeking the deliverance of the Israelites from their slavery in 
Egypt. 
 
Moses had married Zipporah while he tended her father’s great flock as a shepherd. He had fled Egypt after killing, 
in a fit of anger, an Egyptian who was beating an Israelite slave. Moses fled to Midian and met Zipporah at a well.  
She then convinced her father Jethro to take him on as a shepherd (Exodus 2:11-22).  It was in Midian that Moses 
would encounter God in the “Burning Bush” and the Exodus of God people begins. 
 
Scripture tells us that in addition to being a wealthy sheepherder, Jethro was also a Midian priest (Exodus 18:1).   
By many accounts, he is the Father of the Druze religion.  The Druze religion is a monotheistic, Abrahamic religion 
found chiefly in Syria and adjoining lands.  In other words, the Druze believe in one, true God and share many of  
the same religious beliefs as the descendants of Abraham.  Remember, Abraham had two sons, Ishmael and Isaac.  
Isaac was a Jewish patriarch.  Though Ishmael was not, he would have relayed his father Abraham’s beliefs to his 
descendants. These beliefs would then evolve into the Druze religion.  
 
It’s interesting to note, the Jews were not the only Abrahamic, monotheistic (One, true God) religion in the Middle 
East. There were others. Yet, it was the Jews (Israelites) that God chose to reveal the fullness of His glory and truth.  

Since You Asked 
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Dear Friends, 
On behalf of Concordia Theological Seminary 
I thank you for your recent donation. 
Gifts, such as yours, allow us to provide the 
finest theological education to the future  
pastors, deaconesses, and missionaries who 
will serve The Lutheran Church-Missouri  
Synod and our partner churches worldwide. I 
thank God for you and ask for your continued 
support. Together we partner in an essential 
mission of forming servants in Jesus Christ 
who teach the faithful, reach the lost and care 
for all. 
Your servant in Christ, 
Rev. Dr. Lawrence R. Rast Jr. 

Thank you for all the birthday cards 
and good wishes on my birthday this 
year.  Your many expressions of  
kindness, support and Christian love 
are much appreciated.  May God’s 
blessings of peace and joy fill your 
summer.   
 
Thanks again, 
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Women’s Bible Study 
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Announcements 
Dear friends, 
On behalf of everyone at Personal and Family 
Counseling (PFCS). I want to express my sincere 
thanks and appreciaƟon for your $700 donaƟon 
for as sensory room. We are very grateful for 
your support of our work in Tuscarawas and  
Carroll CounƟes. 
PFCS has helped thousands of children and  
families to overcome or prevent serious social 
and emoƟonal problems while forging stronger, 
more posiƟve relaƟonships.  
Again, thank you for your contribuƟon. Your  
generosity enables us to provide services to 
those who need it most. Because of commiƩed 
people like you, we can build pathways for 
growth, achievement and lifelong success. 
Sincerely,   Cindy Naegele  
Vice President of Advancement and 
CommunicaƟons 

 

I want to send my deepest gratitude for the  
support, cards, flowers, visits and prayers that I 
received from Pastor Rice and my church family 
during my past illness and recovery. A special 
thank you to my son-in-law Paul and my  
daughters, Linda & Nancy for all that you have 
done and continue to do. Words cannot express 
how much these gestures can provide  
encouragement and hope during a challenging 
time. May you be richly blessed by our Lord and 
Savior, Jesus Christ!  

 

 
 

 

Members of Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
and Pastor Rice, 

Greetings to you in the name of the Risen Lord 
Jesus Christ! 

Thank you all for your ongoing support of the 
Fort Wayne students through your support of 
books. 

Summer Greek classes begin on June 3rd and a 
new group of students will learn and inwardly  
digest the Greek language. This beginner course 
is often described as putting your mouth over a 
fire hydrant and trying to swallow for 10 weeks. 
In the end eyes and minds are opened to biblical 
writings in new and wonderful ways. 

Thank you! 

A Bundle of Blessings 
Congratulations to Shane and Kelsie (Baker) 
Gunnoe on the birth of their daughter,  
Brystal Ann Gunnoe on June 3.  She entered 
the world weighing 8 lbs. 6 oz. and  
measuring 19.6 inches long.  Brystal is the  
sister of Brayden Gunnoe and the grandson 
of John and Tracy Schlegel and  
Woody Gunnoe and Jeannine Gunnoe.   

We pray this family is fully blessed with 
God’s goodness as Brystal Ann grows in 
God’s love and grace. Congratulations, 
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Scholarship Award Winners 

Grace Lutheran Awards 12 Scholarships 
 
 

Nine local college students received $5000.00 scholarships from the Hammerstrom Scholarship Fund.   
Another three first-year students received $1000.00 awards from the Grace Lutheran General Scholarship Fund.  
 
The Hammerstrom Scholarship Fund was established by Philip and Marceil Hammerstrom to assist college  
students pursuing degrees in the medical field or engineering.  Trade school educational assistance is also  
acceptable for consideration.  First preference is given to active, participating members of Grace Evangelical  
Lutheran Church.  
 
The Grace Lutheran General Scholarship is awarded to active, participating members who are first-year college 
students.  This scholarship is awarded this year for the first time. 
 
“With the always increasing costs of higher education, we are so blessed to offer this assistance to these students,”  
says Senior Pastor Donald Rice, Jr.  “Each one shows a strong commitment to serve God and our community.” 
 
These nine students received $5,000 one-year Hammerstrom scholarships.   
 
Grace Castricone, daughter of Charles and Marcie Castricone of Dover, begin her studies at The Ohio State  
University this fall.  She plans to become a physical therapist. 
 
Jason and Sarah Dreher both attend Ohio University, Athens and are the son and daughter of James and Debra 
Dreher of Strasburg. Jason is majoring in industrial chemical engineering.  Sarah plans to become an optometrist. 
 
Melissa Engstrom of Dover is studying to become a nurse practitioner at Stark State College in North Canton. 
 
Joshuah Fisher, son of Rhonda Fisher of Strasburg and Paul Fisher of Canton, attends Akron University.  He is 
working on a degree in mechanical engineering with his sights on working in the automotive industry.  
 
Lindsey Jerles, daughter of Scott and Cindy Jerles, of Dover attends Stark State College, preparing to become a 
dental hygienist.   
 
Kristin Miceli is working towards her nursing degree at Ohio University, Athens.  She is the daughter of James 
and Audra Miceli of Dover. 
 
Aaronn Sergent attends The Ohio State University where he is pursuing a master’s degree in mechanical design 
and electric powertrain systems.  He is the son of Michael and Christine Sergent of Dover. 
 
Kooper Smith is the son of Kurt and Traci Smith of Dover. He attends Ohio University, Athens and studies  
chemical engineering. 
 
Receiving $1000.00 2019 Grace General Scholarships are: 
Claire Bauer will attend The Ohio State University to study criminology.  She is the daughter if Erick and Molly 
Bauer of Dover. 
 
Noah Fisher, son of Rhonda Fisher of Strasburg and Paul Fisher of Canton, will attend Akron University and study 
criminal intelligence systems. 
 
Jacob Smith will study zoology at Toledo University and is the son of Kurt and Traci Smith of Dover. 
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Announcements 

Dear Pastor Rice & Grace Lutheran 
Church, 

Thanks so much for letting us use the 
church for our dressing 
room during  
Canal Days! 
Shelly Beitzel &  
The Tuscarawas Dance 

Thursday Bible Study  
on Summer Break 

 

The Thursday Noon Bible Study will be on  
summer hiatus June 20 through Aug. 15.  
Classes will resume on August 22.   

Study Guides for that date will be mailed to all  
current participants ahead of time.   
If you wish to join the study group, you pay pick 
up a copy of the study at the church office or  
contact us and we will send you a copy. When in 
session, the Bible Study meets on Thursdays for 
one hour, 12:00-1:00 p.m., in Luther Hall. The 
group currently examines the Gospel Lesson for 
the upcoming Sunday. All are welcome to join our 

To our Grace Lutheran friends, 

Thank you so much for opening your 
doors to us during Canal Days. We  
appreciate having the cool space and 
place to rest! 

Thank you so much,  
The Dover Band  
& Majorettes 

 

 

 

Dear Grace Lutheran Church, 

Thank you so much for awarding me the  
Hammerstrom Scholarship. 
I really appreciate it. 

Dear Phillip Jr. and Marceil 
Hammerstrom Scholarship 
Committee, 

Thank you for the generous 
scholarship to go towards my 
education. I am very thankful 
that I have had the opportunity 
to receive this scholarship. 

Thanks, Jason Dreher 

In Thanksgiving and to the Glory of God  
 

The Grace congregations wishes to thank Deborah 
Horn for the beautiful gifts on new green paraments 
and altar ware.  They are much needed items and  
we appreciate her generosity. 
 
Deborah presents these gifts to the church in loving 
memory of her parents Jim and Virginia Horn and her 
grandparents George and Mary Vlad, Sr. and Albert 
and Ida Horn.  The paraments and altar ware were 
dedicated to the glory of God during our 10:30 a.m. 
worship service on June 23, 2019. 
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Announcements 

 

SUMMER FUN  
ALL CHURCH POOL PARTY! 

Monday, July 22nd 
 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 

Summer is for baseball, vacation, reading, and SWIMMING! 
Let’s all get together at the Dover City Pool on Monday  
evening July 22nd! Grace Lutheran Church has the pool reserved 
for two hours. If you don’t want to swim, come with your lawn 
chair, and spend an evening by the pool with your Grace  
Lutheran friends.  
We ask that each family or individual bring a snack food  

Dress‐A‐Child 

RegistraƟon for 

Dress‐A‐Child will  

be in the Outreach Center  

on Tuesday, July 9th  

from 10:00 am ‐ 1:00 pm 

and 5:00 pm ‐ 7:00 pm. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Men’s Corn Roast 

Wednesday,  

August 14th,  

6:00 pm 

Deis Hill  Shelter #3 

 

 



 Lutheran World Relief  
Final Project Numbers  

for 2018 

Quilts: 38  
Personal Care Kits: 29 
Soap: 59 
School Kits: 3 
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Cost of stocking the food pantry for one month. 

This is the amount needed to stock the food pantry for  
1 month. We thank the congregation for donating food items 
and cash to keep the pantry stocked. Soap and toilet tissue 
are purchased and paid by cash donations. 

   Product 

 
Price / piece Bags per month* Total 

Peanut Butter  $               2.29 X 120  $  274.80 

Fruit  $               0.89 X 120  $   106.80 

Cereal  $               1.59 X 120  $   190.80 

Meat  $               1.30 X 120  $   156.00 

Chicken Soup  $               1.00 X 60  $   60.00 

Tomato Soup  $               1.00 X 60  $   60.00 

Potatoes  $               0.65 X 120  $     78.00 

Corn  $               1.00 X 30  $   30.00 

Green Beans  $               1.00 X 30  $   30.00 

Pork/Beans  $               1.00 X 30  $   30.00 

Peas  $               1.00 X 30  $   30.00 

Mac-N-Cheese  $               0.69 X 120  $     82.80 

Spaghetti  $               1.00 X 120  $   120.00 

Spaghetti Sauce  $               1.00 X 120  $   120.00 

       $ 1369.20 

*Average      

 ALDI Buehlers Wal Mart Big Lots 

Peanut Butter Vegetables (1) Spaghetti Sauce Soup (1) 

Mac-N-Cheese Corn   Chicken 

Potatoes Green Beans Dollar General Tomato 

Fruit Cocktail Peas Spaghetti   
Cereal Pork/Beans Luncheon Meat  

 
 
 

 
Tues., July 16th, 2019 
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GROCERY BAG MINISTRY 

Thanks to all who have volunteered 
to be packers for the Grocery Bag 
Ministry this year.  

Donations to the Food Pantry have 
increased in response to a greater 
need for our food bags. In May,  
we distributed 104 bags, and have 
already distributed 92 in June. We 
are seeing a greater demand for this 
outreach program. Monetary and 
food donations are very much 
appreciated. 

What goes into a bag to feed the 
hungry? The basic food items are: 
peanut butter, canned meat, 
vegetables, fruit, cereal, soup, 
macaroni & cheese, canned white 
potatoes, spaghetti sauce and 
spaghetti noodles. We also pack a 
roll of toilet paper and a bar of soap 
when available. 

We welcome all packaged/canned  
donations. We will pack any kind of 
soup, fruit, vegetable, soap or toilet 
paper that is donated, as well as extra 
items not on the list. Grocery size 
paper bags are also needed. 

Thank you to all who bring food in 
for the grocery bags that are filled 
each month.  Look in the Sunday 

bulletins 
to see which 
items are most 

urgently 
needed. 

Outreach 

 

 

 

 
 

All those serving in the armed forces, especially  
Christopher Smith, Seth Erickson, Gerald Case,  
Gary Dean Morrison. 

Ella DeVore                 Bonnie Beem 
Keith Lands   Fred Grosse 
Mildred Schauer   Dale Kreisher  
Frances Moser   Tim Clark 
JoAnn Hammond               Glenn Siber 
Jim Rosenberry  Dwayne Mann  
Mary Marino   Violet Tomcho 
Norma Grywalski  Wayne Page  
Don Gatchell Family  Barb Eft 
Shirley Johnson  Mary Boyer 
Molly Bauer   Nada Georgier 
Jane Buehler   Karen Page 
Buffy Gray   Judy Arrington   
Carol Betche   Louise  Harris  
Holly Hillen   Clarence Harris  
Doris Metzger    Lisa Myers 
America Bon   Ricky Page 
Carmy Margo   Rachelle Coulter Sensel 

IN OUR PRAYERS… 

Please take a moment to review the names on our church prayer list. If you know the 
current recovery status, condition, or needs of any person listed, please advise Pastor 
Rice or the church office. We rejoice in God’s healing and grace when someone is well 
enough to come off the list and we  promise our prayers to all who are added. Thank 
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Our deep and heartfelt sympathies are with  
the family and friends of Art Keener,  
William Page & Dorothy Hanna (Mother-In-Law 
of Linda Hanna) . 

May the Lord embrace these families with His 



Thank you to the volunteers who prepared and delivered food to the Homeless  
Shelter on June 23rd, 2019. 

July’s dinner at the Homeless Shelter is on Sunday, July 28th, at 6:00 pm.  
The sign-up sheet is posted in the Narthex. We have cut down on the expense of  
the items needed (less meat, more casseroles) or have divided the donations into 
smaller units to make it financially easier for you to donate. Please check to see  
how you can help. 

OUTREACH NEWS… HERE’S YOUR 
CHANCE TO BE A BLESSING TO OTHERS 

We at Grace have 
volunteered to provide one 
meal per month — the 4th 
Sunday of each month — 
and need volunteers to 
provide the meal and to 
deliver it to the Friends of the 
Homeless of Tuscarawas 
County which is a group of 
concerned citizens from various churches and 
social service agencies in the county who have 
recognized the need to assist persons 
experiencing homelessness.  The residents eat 
dinner at 6:00 each evening.  All tableware is 
provided by the shelter, and they ask that if we 
are just dropping the food off to bring it in 
disposable pans.   

If you are unable to deliver your portion of the 
meal, please contact someone else who has 
signed up to deliver food.   

Let’s continue to work together as the body of 
Christ and serve our brothers and sisters in 
need. 

New sign up sheets are posted for the August’s 
meal to the homeless shelter.  
Please sign up on  the bulletin board in the 
narthex. 

Outreach 
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PERSONAL CARE KITS  

The power of a small package  
Personal Care Kits especially help 
cleanliness and prevent disease  
outbreaks that can so frequently 
happen in foreign countries or right 
here in the United States after  
natural disasters. LUTHERAN 
WORLD RELIEF is asking  
congregation participation to help 
restock their supply of personal care 
kits. Consider making a kit or  
dropping off one or more of the 
items listed below to the church  
office. Thanks for helping! 

Personal care items that go into  
each kit are: 

Personal Care Kits 
1 light weight bath towel  
20” X 40” to 52” X 27”  (dark color) 
2 bath size bars of soap  
1 wide tooth comb 
1 adult size toothbrush 
1 nail clipper with file 

                                THE MESSENGER 
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Worship  

OPEN ALTAR FLOWERS   

If you would like to provide altar flowers in memory  
or in honor of loved ones, please either sign up on  
the list in the Narthex or call the church office at  
330-343-6915.   

The cost for one vase is $18. You will be billed  
by Blossom’s Florist. 

Altar Flowers are available for the following dates.  
 

 

July 21st - 2 vases 

July 28th - 1 vase 

Aug. 25th - 2 vases 

Sept. 1st - 1 vase 

Altar Guild 
   Monday,  

July 29th, 2019 
6:30 pm 

Tuesday, 
July 30th, 2019 

9:00 am 

Replenishing the Children’s Worship Bags 
Our worship bag continues to be a blessing to children and parents in our 
worship each week! Most of the 10 bags are used every Sunday. The bags 
serve as a way for parents to have their young children in worship with them 
while they get a chance to worship. We will be purchasing new books, toys 
and crayons for the bags soon.  If you would be interested in providing 
money for the purchase of these items you may make a donation by placing it in a special offering 
envelope with worship bags written on it.  If paying by check please remember to write Children’s 
Worship Bags in the memo line. Thank you for continuing to support this ministry. 

Worship Readings  

Will Resume in  
September  

Sunday, July 7th 

Isaiah 66:10-14 

Psalm 66:1-9 

Galatians 6:7-10 

Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 

Sunday, July 14th 

Deuteronomy 30:9-14 

Psalm 25:1-10 

Colossians 1:1-14 

Luke 10:25-37 
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Sunday, July 21st 

Genesis 18:1-10a 

Psalm 15 

Colossians 1:15-28 

Luke 10:38-42 

Sunday, July 28th 

Genesis 18:20-32 

Psalm 138 

Colossians 2:6-15 

Luke 11:1-13 
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Worship Assistants 

Get the Messenger By Email 
If you’d like to receive the Messenger by email please send an email to GraceHappens@GraceDover.org 
with the words “Email Messenger” in the subject heading.   

Remember you can also view the current and archived Messengers online at www.GraceDover.org 
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ALTAR GUILD  

July:  Melody Rader, Wendy Mady, Betsy Morris, Becky Lands 

August:  Sue Case, Holly Vesco, Susan Zimmerman, Chris Randles, Bonnie Beem 

SUNDAY 8:00 AM WORSHIP  

ACOLYTES 

 

7/7 

7/14 

7/21 

7/28 

LAY READERS 

 

7/7    Kim Gray 

7/14  Nancy Wilson 

7/21  Gale Limron 

7/28  Lynn Foust 

USHERS 
 

Tim Keplinger 

Richard Elliott  

Steve Zimmerman 

Jim Heller 

Scott Ebert 

Edward Harper 

SUNDAY 10:30 AM WORSHIP 

DEACON/COMM. ASST. 

 
7/7 

7/14 

7/21 

7/28  Deborah Horn 

 
July 7  John Lorenz, Larry Wallick, Tom Margo, Ron Stahl 

July 14  Jim Gibb, Mike Sergent, Jimm Morris, Maguire Morris 

July 21 John Stahl, Robert McCulloch, Keith Lands, Paul McFadden 

July 28  Jeff Keller, Jeff Hootman, John Wolfe, Joe Vanfossen 

  

LAY READERS 

 
7/7    Jimm Morris 

7/14  Rick Homrighausen 

7/21  John Stahl 

7/28  Sandy Gibb 

DEACON/COMM. ASST. 

 

7/7 

7/14 

7/21 

7/28 

ACOLYTES  

 

7/7 

7/14 

7/21 

7/28 
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     Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 

216 North Wooster Ave 

Dover OH  44622-2948 

330-343-6915 

 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
2:30 pm  Communion 
Park Village - S 

7 pm Valley Voices 

2 
12 pm  Senior Crafters - 
ORC     

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

 

 

3 
7 pm  Boy Scouts 

4 

 

 

 
Church Office Closed 

5 

 

 

 

6 

7 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:30 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

 

 

 

8 
10:30 am  Communion 
Park Village - N 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

 
 

 

 
 

9 
10 am  Rejoice Women  
LH 

10 am  Dress-A-Child - 
ORC 

5 pm Dress-A-Child - 
ORC 

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 
 
6:30 pm Planning Council 

 10 
7 pm  Boy Scouts 

 

 

 

 
 

 

11 
 

 

 

 

 
   

12 

 

 

 

 

13 
 

14 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

 

15 
7 pm Valley Voices 

 

 

 

 

16 
9 am  Knotters 

12 pm  Senior Crafters - 
ORC     

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

   

    

17 
7 pm  Boy Scouts 

7 pm  Ladies Bible  
          Study-ORC 

 

 

18 
 
 

 

 

 
 

19 
 

 
 

 

Messenger 
Deadline 

20 
 

 

 

 

21 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 
 
10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

 

 

22 
7 pm Valley Voices 

6:30 pm  Pool Party 

 

 
 

 

 

23 
12 pm  Senior Crafters - 
ORC     

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

  

 

 

 

24 
7 pm  Boy Scouts 

 

 

 

 
 

 25 
 

26 
11 am  Red 
Cross Blood 
Drive - ORC 

 
 

 

 

  

 27 

28 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

6 pm  Meal to the Homeless 
Shelter 

29 
6:30 pm  Altar Guild 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

 

 

30 
9 am Altar Guild 

12 pm  Senior Crafters - 
ORC     

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

31 
7 pm  Boy Scouts 

 

 

 

 

Messenger  
Assembly 
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